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ADDENDUM No. 1 
 

ITB No. 4775 - Streetlight Luminaires 
 

Bids Due: August 19, 2025 at 2:00 P.M. (Local Time) 
 
The information contained herein shall take precedence over the original documents and all 
previous addenda (if any) and is appended thereto. This Addendum includes one (1) page. 
 
Bidder is to acknowledge receipt of this Addendum No. 1, including all attachments (if any) 
in its Bid by so indicating on page 7 of the Invitation to Bid Form. Bids submitted without 
acknowledgment of receipt of this addendum may be considered nonconforming. 
 
The following forms provided within the ITB document should be included in submitted 
bids: 
 

• Vendor Conflict of Interest Disclosure Form 
• City of Ann Arbor Non-Discrimination Ordinance Declaration of Compliance 

 
Bids that fail to provide these forms listed above upon bid opening may be rejected as 
non-responsive and may not be considered for award. 
 
I. QUESTIONS AND ANSWERS 
 
The following Questions have been received by the City. Responses are being provided in 
accordance with the terms of the ITB.  Bidders are directed to take note in their review of the 
documents of the following questions and City responses as they affect work or details in other 
areas not specifically referenced here. 
 
Question 1: I am reaching out in regards to bid ITB #4775 Streetlight Luminaires. Can you 

please confirm if there would be an opportunity to submit lighting fixtures for review 
and pre-approval? Or will proposed fixtures be evaluated and approved after bid 
opening? 

Answer 1: We have been pleased with the current streetlight fixtures and want to stay with 
the product that was specified at this time in an effort to standardize.  The City may 
be interested in other available options after the closure of ITB# 4775 so feel free 
to reach out to the technical contact provided in the ITB Document on those 
options. 

 
Question 2: Is it okay if we send 2 bids together in a sealed envelope?  We’d like to send in a 

bid for Decorative Post-Top Streetlights as well as for Streetlight Luminaries. 
Answer 2: That would be fine but make sure each response to ITB# 4774 – Decorative Post-

Top Streetlights and ITB# 4775 – Streetlight Luminaires are sealed in their own 
envelope within the outside mailing envelope. 

 
Question 3: Just touching base with a quick question on the 50 luminaires specified in this bid: 

I can see that you have requested a gray housing color; would the city consider 
black, dark bronze or white? 

Answer 3: No, we are trying to keep the streetlights uniform throughout the city. 
 
Bidders are responsible for any conclusions that they may draw from the information contained in 
the Addendum. 


